
From: Kim Schultz  
Sent: Friday, July 7, 2023 10:06 AM 
To: Mary Catherine Hannah <hannahmc@alpenacounty.org>; Kim Ludlow <ludlowk@alpenacounty.org>; Janelle Mott 
<mottj@alpenacounty.org>; kschultz@alpenacounty.org <kschultz@alpenacounty.org> 
Subject: Request for a Community Impact Grant  
  

 

Good morning, I'm not at my court office or I would have emailed from the county's email, but I did cc myself and Janelle Mott.  The 

Juvenile Division, through myself, is requesting the ability to seek a Community Impact Grant from the Community Foundation of NE 

Michigan. I've been in contact with Kara LeMonds and she asked that I seek permission from both Kim and Mary Catherine in order to 

apply using the County's tax id.   I would prefer if you gave both me and Janelle general permission to apply for grants on behalf of the 

Juvenile division for this grant request and for future applications.  For this cycle, due 7/15, I would like to apply for a $5000 grant to 

bring in Nicole Snell to present on a self-defense, anti-violence presentation. She has 2 different presentations that interest me: Girls 

Fight Back! and Students Fight Back!  

 

The quote from her manager for the program is:  

She can do two separate sessions at a discount. For in-person, we could do it for about $4850 all-inclusive as long as they’re same day. 

If on consecutive dates, it’ll be closer to $5050. 

  

And then the two sessions virtually would be $3500 all-inclusive, whether they’re on the same day or not. 

  

If you were asking about splitting the time up between the groups, we can’t really condense the content that much, and so we advise 

against it. The fee would remain the same too, so you might as well go for two full sessions if at all possible with your timing. 

These two sessions would be targeted at junior high ages (12-14) and high school/next level ages (15-18). 

 

For info about the presenter, Nicole Snell please see her website: https://www.kirklandproductions.com/girls-fight-back.html 

 

Girls Fight Back 

Girls Fight Back was born in direct response to the June 2001 

murder of a dynamic, athletic, and loved college student named 

Shannon McNamara. After Shannon’s death, her friend and 

sorority sister,... 

www.kirklandproductions.com 

She is also on youtube if you would like to learn more. 

 

I think the juveniles would connect with her and our juvenile delinquency cases continue to rise in the level of violence, threats at school, 

bullying, etc.  

 

Also, for the future, the Juvenile Division has a special program called PIVOT.  For the summer, we like to keep it going as it helps the 

at-risk kids to go to a safe place during the summer and gives them a chance to earn school credits.  Unfortunately, transportation costs 

are very difficult for us. We may consider applying for a grant for this in the next cycle.  So, I would like general permission to submit 

periodic requests for grants, but if that's not possible, approval to submit this grant would be greatly appreciated.  Thank you, Kim 

Schultz, Referee/Juvenile Division  

--  

Kimberly S. Schultz 

  

NOTICE: This communication may be subject to attorney- client privilege. If you are not the intended  

recipient or believe that you may have received this communication in  

error, please reply to the sender and delete the information you received without printing, copying, disseminating, or otherwise using the 

information. Thank you.  

 

 CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links, 

especially from unknown senders.  
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